Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

November 9, 2000 

201A Mc Elhaney Conference Room 

3:15 pm 

Members present: M. Sadler, R. Soni, W. Foran, J. Hanson, G. Wilson 

C. Young, B. Carter 

Invited guest: Dr. Robert Sechrist 

Members excused: C. Zoni, M. Swinker 

Minutes from October 26,2000 were approved on a Young/Wilson motion. 

Dr. Robert Sechrist presented an overview of GEOG 261 Geography of Wine and responded to questions. Action on the GEOG 261 proposal as a Liberal Studies Elective was tabled pending further discussion/revision with regard to the following recommendations: 
1) the attendance expectation should be stated in a more formal manner, 
i.e. attendance is encouraged; the more often you attend class the more you will learn about the wonderful world of wine 
2) include in the syllabus where discussions about the contributions of women and minorities to the wine industry will take place primarily (demographics of those who worked the vineyards & grow the grapes -the migrant labor movements in California) 

3) prerequisite: how will proof of age be determined? why does prerequisite include "or permission"-permission of whom? Does this imply that one could receive permission if not 21 years of age? Age requirement may impact enrollment (students may have completed all LSE's by the time they are old enough to register for this course) How will registration be managed for students who turn 21 after registration but before starting the course? 

4) Course seems to emphasize advocacy of wine consumption -can some balance be attained by early discussions on appropriate consumption, problems with addiction. This is an area of concern when IUP is trying to send a no tolerance message regarding alcohol abuse. 

5) is the tasting of wine integral to understanding the geography of wine or just an added component to spark interest? 

6) Course name -the content focuses more on history than geography (at least half the lectures) -does the title appropriately reflect the content? 

7) Similar courses taught at other universities will be reviewed 


Discussed LBST 499 Body Image, Weight Management, & Disordered Eating proposal from Dr. Susan Dahlheimer. Action was tabled until several issues are clarified and addressed in a revised syllabus: 

1) 
still some concern about majors, seniors and possibly grad students in the same class. Grading methods need to be clarified -will the expectations for the undergrads (majors and LS 499 students) be the same? 

2) 
Consider a textbook that is less clinical and one that reflects more primary interdisciplinary readings -suggest the development of a course packet with a variety of disciplines represented in the readings 

3) 
Suggest consulting with Brenda Mitchell about how particular readings from a feminist theory perspective might add an important dimension to the course content -also suggest some attention to the visual arts in the course (John Hanson willing to share some resources) 
Adjourned at 4:55 pm. 

